
 
 
 

  

 

Attn: Sally Munk 
Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure 
4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street 
PARRAMATTA  NSW  2124 

Via Major Projects Portal 

Dear Ms Munk, 

RUSHES CREEK MOD-6 – STAGE 2 RECONFIGURATION & WATER MGT (SSD-7704-MOD-6) 

Ref: ja/SL/PN42130 

I refer to your correspondence received on 3 June 2025 requesting Council’s comments on the 
Modification Application for the Rushes Creek Poultry Farm state significant development. 

Development application DA2024-0171 (PAN-387941) for the Construction of Two (2) Dams was 
approved on 28 August 2024.  Council understands that a separate development application for the 
two dams, rather than a modification to SSD-7704, was based on consultation between SLR 
Consulting and the (former) Department of Planning and Environment.  Council has no objections to 
the two dams being used to support the water security of the Rushes Creek Poultry Farm. 

Council has no other comments on the modification.  

Should you require any further clarification about the matters raised in this correspondence, please 
contact Council’s Senior Development Assessment Planner, Jessica Allen, on the below details. 

Yours faithfully,  

 

Sam Lobsey 
Manager, Development 

Contact:  Jessica Allen on (02) 6767 5778 or email: j.allen@tamworth.nsw.gov.au  

17 June 2025 
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